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To All Councillors
       March 2020

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 5th March 2020 at 7:30 pm in the Beambridge Clubroom. 
Clive Leworthy
Clerk to the Parish Council 
                                                                            MINUTES
Present ; Cllrs Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie, Buster Evans, David Marston , Mike Kelly ,Chris Meeson.

1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman.
James Povall raised an issue concerning fly tipping  and a recent incident where items had been fly tipped in a entrance to their field. They would now install two gates to try and prevent this fly tipping happening again. The Chair requested that he forward the PC details of his plans.
2.
Apologies for absence.  Antonia Bury ,  Val Fotheringham
3.
Declarations of Interest.- NONE 
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 6th Feb 2020 APPROVED Prop Linda Charie 2nd David Marston
5.     
Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda – The Chair advised that there was no further info on the bollards installed at Hungerford and no update on Rowe Lane.
6. Urgent issues from members for discussion ( not voting) at item 14 - subject to approval of the Chairman- NONE
7. Vacancy -To confirm the posting of a Notice of Vacancy  for a Councillor due to Doug Scarrett being unable to attend.     Notice would be posted on Monday 9th March. The Chair advised Council that she would write to Mr  Scarrett thanking him for his service.
8.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman –   Full report attached. Buster Evans thanked The Chair & Vice Chair for their hard working distributing the Smartwater kits.

(b) 
Cllr Cecelia Motley

                       A meeting of the Chairs & Clerks for the local parishes held at Culmington last week and had been well attended ,dicussion centred on the Local Boundary review which was planned to take place after the Elections in 2021. Concerns had been raised in the large Towns such as Shrewsbury ,Ludlow , Bridgnorth regarding large housing developement on the outskirts on the towns which needed to be reviewed because the extra pressure put on services.

         She advised that the SC Chief Executive had recently left and his role was currently being covered by two directors.

         Budget discussion  continued regarding flooding in rural areas and a scheme to plant free tress supplied by SC.

         SC are awaiting the budget and hoped that a fair settlement for rural areas was forthcoming.

         She continued to work on Rural Network and Local Plan issues.
9.
Finance

(a)  Consider the accounting statement   

          (b)  Consider payments for approval.

          Clerk’s Salary  Feb   = £190.67

          Clerks Expenses Feb = £32.22

          Total = £225.89
                   G.Trim £22.80     

         Beambridge Club Room £7.50    

        APPROVED Prop Linda Charie 2nd Mike Kelly
10.
Planning Matters
(a) Consider new applications - NONE
 (b) Applications granted 
11.
Environmental and Highways issues:


(a) Environmental Maintenance Officer – 


(b) General highways matters to include Traffic Calming & Village Gateway 

           One of the 30mph signs had been knocked down by the recent storm – Chair had reported

           The Chair reported that she had visited most of the properties effected by the recent floods and given them information about the financial support available from SC.

          Buster Evans reported that water was still flowing across the carpark and the Chair advised that a working party would be clearing the walls shortly . Buster Evans also reported that the sign in the carpark had been damaged and the Clerk was asked to instruct Gary Trim to investigate.

         The Chair advised that she was still waiting for a date for a meeting with Cllr Motley , Kevin Aitken and David Gladwell from SC regarding the traffic engineering required to enforce the 30mps speed limit.

12.
Correspondence and communications  The Chair advised that a resident near the square had raised concerns over parking . Council discussed the issue but it was felt that the PC was not able to assist with this issue.
13.
Urgent matters as agreed for discussion from item 4 above. NONE

Next meeting  2nd April 2020. 

